Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 
Minutes of May 7, 2019 (6:30 p.m.)
Ammended May 31, 2019 – Music Director’s Report
Present: Dennis Rondeau, Heather Howie, Robin Pinder, April Moreau, Jas Warner, Amanda Stegmaier, Greg Cooper, Denise Reles, Kim Rondeau
Regrets: Kathy Byrne
Chairperson: Dennis Rondeau
Minutes Recorded by: Heather Howie
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:38 p.m.
Adoption of Minutes:  
Moved by April Moreau that the April 2, 2019 minutes be adopted as circulated.  Seconded by Heather Howie.  CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report (Robin Pinder):  
Balance at May 7, 2019 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)










$ 8536.36








Adjustment/
Actual
Misc. /General


$   471.32
$  471.32

Cuba Legacy Fund


$       0.00
$       0.00
Student Accounts


$   1226.70
$   1132.70

Big Band Dance


$   6932.34
$   6932.34
Brandon Jazz Festival

$      0.00
$      0.00

TOTALS




$8536.36
$8536.36

*Outstanding cheques – #339 $94.83(BBD Expenses)
Bank Balance at May 7, 2019 (Business Savings account #200300 155462)










$   4125.68
· Deposit $137.50 (50/50 draw BBD)
· Request transfer from Chequing to Saving of silent auction ticket sales of $730.00 already deposited.

· ** error corrected on Student Accounts of $94.00 - $47.00 was added rather than subtracted off one student account for Montreal Payment
Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):
· Denise is preparing a file to hand over to Dennis regarding fundraisers done in past and contact people. In addition, Denise has contacted businesses used in past and provided Dennis’ contact info.
Action:  Denise will have Show & Save contact Dennis re: the contract for the fall/2019.
Music Director’s Reports (Kathy Byrne, Amanda Stegmaier):
Kathy reported (as sent via email):

· A huge thank you to Jas and Dennis for chairing a successful Big Band Dance.   Thank you as well to Heather and Denise for the time and effort you committed to the Big Band Dance.   A great team effort was made, and your generosity is very appreciated. 
· For the Concert Band concert coming up on May 28th – depending on how much money we made at Big Band, I would like to propose that we do a silver collection with the proceeds going towards paying for the rental of the Art Gallery (concert on June 5th)venue for the Jazz band concert. 
Moved by Denise Reles that any money collected from silver collection at the Concert Band Concert on May 28, 2019 be used to pay rental of WAG for the June 5 Jazz Concert.  Seconded by Jas Warner.  CARRIED

· For May 28 Band Concert, volunteer parents who signed up at AGM will greet/pass out programs at the door; assigned students will pass the bags during the concert for silver collection
· Dennis and Kathy will present the bursaries/camp scholarships at the May 28 Concert

· At the WAG, for the Jazz Concert on June 5 another thought that I had was to raise the price of the tickets for adults from $5 to $10  and keep the student price at $5. 
Moved by Denise Reles that the admission costs to attend the WAG Jazz final Concert be as follows:  $10 for adults, $5 for students and $25 Family rate (immediate family members).  Seconded by Jas Warner.  CARRIED.
· For the Jazz Concert, SHMPA Exec will hand out programs and take money at the door
· Date for our AGM – Tuesday, October 22, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. in Band Room.
· Heather followed up re: Pizza Lunch Fundraiser from April 24.  $229.35 was raised to go towards paying the WAG bill for Jazz Concert.  It was successful although we did not sell out and as such ended up reducing the price for the last 10 minutes of lunch (2 for $3.00) and in the end, gave away some slices for free. The amount ordered was the same the gym teachers have used in past and been successful at selling out. We used the same pricing as the sports teams use - 1 for $2.50 and 2 for $5.00. In speaking with Mr. Pelletier and Ms. Woods, it is maybe more profitable to do a pizza lunch in colder weather (Jan/Feb has been successful in selling out) as most kids stay for lunch with the cold weather;  a lot of kids left the building today for lunch given the nice weather.  The cafeteria did accommodate for us and had limited service only.  Several kids and staff would have bought but didn't have cash, only debit - not sure how/if we could accommodate for that? Another caution if we proceed with our June date as planned is there will be fewer kids around the school at that time given IB students are done exams, Grade 12 students will be done English and Math Provincials and thus only have 1-2 classes/day. We do have the benefit that the cafeteria would be very limited if any service with culinary exams. So, we would need to order less and aim to sell out, but overall profits would also be less than this time around potentially.  
· Following discussion, we decided not to proceed with the June 13 pizza lunch, as we have money from last fall’s Jazz concert, April pizza lunch, silver collection from May 28 concert and proceeds from BBD to cover this year’s WAG bill.  Heather has typed up a “How to run a Pizza Lunch” for next year (see attached).
Action:  For May 28 - Heather to forward to Kathy names of volunteers that signed up at AGM for Kathy to contact to greet people at the door and hand out programs for May 28.  Kathy to arrange for about 14 students to pass silver collection bags during the May 28 concert.  Heather to bring enough bags to pass if Kathy doesn’t have. Denise to bring table decorations.
For June 5 – Robin to bring a float.  Denise to bring cash box, table decorations.  Denise to pick up programs from Kathy at the school and bring to WAG.
Heather to email admin/cafeteria staff to cancel June 13 pizza lunch.
Amanda reported:
· Arts Show Case Event was held on Friday, May 3.  Vocal Jazz sang, Drama students did Improv and a professional Jazz Trio performed.
· Vocal Jazz is performing at the Music Lovers Festival on May 8.  Tickets available at the door. on May 3rd. 
·  The final Choir and Vocal Jazz concert is on May 23rd in the CSHC theatre
·  The grade 9/10 musical "Wonderland: Alice's Rock and Roll Adventure" is running from May 30th - June 1st in the CSHC theatre. There is a Pit Band for the musical.  However, the student piano player is unable to play for the dress rehearsal and 2 of the shows.  Amanda would like to hire a substitute; CSHC administration is covering $200 towards this person’s fee.
Moved by Greg Cooper that we give $300 to the Musical Theatre Program to cover the remaining portion of the fee for the substitute piano player performing in the pit band during some of the Grade 9/10 Musical’s shows.”  Seconded by Denise.  CARRIED.
Action:  Amanda to get Mr. D MacNeil to contact Dennis re: how to proceed with payment for the above.
· Avonlea Armstrong will be returning to work in December 2019.  Amanda will cover her position until then.

· Amanda read letters of application the directors received from 1 student (Sam Dow- for MBA Summer Band Camp) for SHMPA Scholarship and from 3 students (Joyce German – Faculty of Music – Jazz – at U of M in the fall of 2019; Caleb Rondeau – Faculty of Music – at U of M in the fall of 2019; Brandon Henry – Faculty of Music – at U of M in the fall of 2019) regarding the SHMPA Bursaries.  The directors support the letters of application and all students listed are qualified candidates and highly deserving of SHMPA support.
Moved by Greg Cooper that SHMPA award $500 each to Joyce German, Caleb Rondeau and Brandon Henry for Post-Secondary Music Study Bursary (upon completion of term 1 with proof of registration for term 2) and $125 to Sam Dow to attend Band Camp Scholarship.  Seconded by Jas Warner.  CARRIED.

· Kathy notified SHMPA via email(May 30) that another application letter had been received within the due date but was misplaced at the time of the above motion.  All SHMPA agreed to have a motion and vote via email (May 31), so as to award to the student at the Final Jazz Concert.
Moved by April Moreau that SHMPA award $125 scholarship to Kara Heckford to attend Summer Band Camp.  Seconded by Greg Cooper.  Carried
President’s Report (Dennis Rondeau)
· We are going to have to find a different venue for the 2020 Big Band Dance. There were quite a few deficiencies with the Caboto Centre venue this year and the Sorrento’s management. We had to supply cups and plates. The food ran out too soon. The manager was not happy with the prior agreed price being paid. He indicated that he does not want us back next year. 
· Dennis mentioned previously that he may like to switch roles next year on the executive but has now decided to remain as president.

· Kim Rondeau has also offered to be chair of the BBD in a shared role with Dennis next year. 
Big Band Dance (Jas Warner):
· This year’s profit was $2630.39.  239 tickets were sold.
· Discussion ensued regarding potential venues for next year: Viscount Gort, Victoria Inn, Breezy Bend, U of M, Holiday Inn West, Assiniboia Downs
· Next year’s date is April 25, 2020
Action:  Kim will investigate prices and availability of these venues and report back at the June meeting.

· An idea for next year to attract more Middle School parents is to attach a mini poster and order form for tickets to the permission form that is sent home.
New Business:
Greg Cooper moved that we spend $75.00 on concert prizes at each of the 2019-year end Concert Band Concert and the 2019-year end Choir/Vocal Jazz Concert.  Seconded by Jas Warner.  CARRIED.
Action:  Denise and Dennis to purchase.
Next Meeting Dates:
·  June 11 at 6:30 p.m.in the Staff Room.
Action:  Kathy to obtain permit. 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
‘HOW TO’ Pizza Lunch Fundraiser

1. Send an email 1 MONTH PRIOR to the date chosen by SHMPA to the Administration, Chef’s, Secretaries and Music Directors (see attached example):

· indicate the wish to have a pizza lunch fundraiser over the school lunch hour in the foyer along with the purpose (state what the money is to be used for and how it benefits the music students).

· outline proposed date

· outline plan (assigned Music Parent to order and pay for pizza & purchase plates/napkins/disposable gloves (SHMPA to make a motion for reimbursement to parent for expenses), parent to supervise, music students to assist in selling and handing out the pizza.

· For Admin (Mr Pelletier, Mr MacNeil, Ms Edwards, Mr Braun, Ms Matyi) – seeking approval and support to ensure no scheduling conflicts with other events at the school.  Please confirm this event is approved.

· For Chef Klassen/Chef Joachim – understand this may have some impact on cafeteria sales and as such want to liase with you. Please confirm dates are ok with you.

· For Ms K Westman- request a cash box with float.  Indicate pricing of pizza and denominations required in float.

· For Ms C Saffie- appreciate advertising/promoting via the school announcements.

· For Ms D Johnson- request 2 tables be set up in the foyer to place pizza, plates/napkins and cash box on.

· For Ms Byrne/Ms Stegmaier – require 6 student volunteers be present to collect money/hand out pizza.

2. Once approval received and ok with cafeteria, 1 WEEK PRIOR to lunch date:

· Call Pizza Hotline (204-222-2222) – Provide name of School, address (2665 Ness Ave), phone number (204-888-0684), contact person (Music parent/phone number), date, delivery time (11:45 a.m.) and payment method.  Obtain total (including taxes/delivery).  Order XL Pizza’s cut into 10’s.  (e.g. 25 XL:  12 pepp/bacon, 6 cheese, 2 ham/pineapple, 4 double pepp, 1 tomato/green pepper)

· Purchase plates (250), napkins (250), disposable gloves (25).

3. 3 DAYS PRIOR to lunch date:

· Send a reminder email to Ms C Saffie for announcements.

4. DAY OF lunch:

· Music Parent arrives at school at 11:30 a.m. (with plates/napkins/gloves, 6 baggies/envelopes for money/deposit, paper, pen, credit card) to set up tables, place plates and napkins out, obtain cash box from office, accept/pay for pizza delivery, sort pizza boxes into 5 kinds

· At 11:55, student volunteers report to foyer, those handing out pizza to put on gloves; assign 1 student to look after money, 1 to hand out plate/napkin and remaining to hand out pizza

· Have office announce pizza for sale throughout the lunch hour.

· If by 12:45 you haven’t sold out, reduce price

· Once done, take all empty boxes to the loading dock for custodian staff to recycle

· Return cash box/float to office

· Count money for deposit and contact SHMPA treasurer

Sample Email:

Hi,

My name is Heather Howie. I am the secretary for the Sturgeon Heights Music Parents Association (SHMPA).  This organization, along with Kathy Byrne, Amanda Stegmaier  and this year's music students would like to have 2 Pizza lunch fundraisers (similar to what the sports teams have done) over upcoming school lunch hours in the foyer, to raise monies to put towards payment for the Winnipeg Art Gallery venue for the final Jazz Concert of this year.  These funds raised will directly benefit this years music students in offering the opportunity to perform in one of the finest concert halls Winnipeg has to offer - a cosmetically and acoustically superb facility fully equipped with stage, lighting and sound systems that professional musicians utilize. 

Our proposed dates:  Wednesday, April 24, 2019 & Thursday, June 13, 2019 at 12:00 p.m.

Our proposed plan:  I will order and pay upfront for pizza (I have spoken with Mr Cox regarding the details of who to order from, quantity, etc.). I will have plates, napkins, serving utensils and gloves on hand.  I will supervise these events.  Music students will assist in selling/ handing out the pizza.

To the Administration:  We are seeking approval/support and to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts with other events at the school.  Please confirm.

To Chef Klassen and Chef Joachim:  We understand this may have some impact on cafeteria sales and as such, want to liase with you - please note: the April date (when I was initially obtaining some preliminary info I had mentioned April 10 - this date has changed to April 24), and we discussed the June 13 date as an opportune time given culinary exams would be underway and limited cafeteria service at this time.  Please confirm these dates are ok with you.

To Ms Westman:  We are requesting a cash box with float.  Cost of pizza is 1 slice for $2.50 or 2 slices for $5, so quarters, toonies and $5 bills in float will be needed.

To Ms Saffie:  We would appreciate if these lunches could be advertised/promoted via the school announcements.

To Ms Johnson:  We will require table set up in the foyer to place 25 XL pizza boxes on, along with plates/napkins and cash box.

To Ms Byrne/Ms Stegmaier:  We will require 4-6 music student volunteers be present to collect money/hand out pizza.

Thank you in advance to everyone for your support of these events and the Music Program at CSHC!!

Any questions/concerns, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Heather Howie

204-885-2028

hhowie5@shaw.ca

